INCORPORATED VILLAGE OF HILTON BEACH

MINUTES

Joint Council Meeting with Township of Hilton—December 19, 2018 6:00 p.m. — Council Chambers, Hilton Beach Municipal Office

3100 Bowker Street, Hilton Beach, Ontario

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. Present were Mayor Hope and Councillors Davison, Moore, Bailey Meeks and Wells. Township of Hilton representatives included Councillors Dave Leask, Pat Garside and Diane Holt. Road Superintendent Lyn Garside and Clerk-Treasurer Val Obarymskyj were also present.

DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST

There were no declarations of pecuniary interest.

DELEGATIONS

None

MEETING WITH THE TOWNSHIP OF HILTON COUNCIL

The Township of Hilton provided the Village with various concerns relating to the snow plowing of the Village roads including design of roads, raised manhole covers which caused damage to their grader, narrow laneways and vehicles being parked on the roads. The Township has purchased a new truck that will work well on Township roads but will not work well on Village roads.

Mayor Hope expressed concern regarding the grader damage and advised that Council would be willing to pay for the related damage. He thanked Road Superintendent Garside for his reliability and quality of work. He has always been a phone call away, the service has been great and Village Council has always been pleased with the service.

Road Superintendent Garside reviewed the various concerns that have been occurring with the snow plowing. The Township has always completed the Township roads first followed by the Village. This has led to delays in getting to the Village roads. Although there have been very few complaints over the years, there were a few following the December 13 storm. The ice was particularly bad that morning and a number of issues arose. All efforts were made to deal with the issues as quickly as possible under the overall circumstances.

Following discussion regarding the issues that would arise for the plowing of Village roads with their new truck, the Township indicated that they would continue with the snow plowing for this winter season but the Village should proceed with other options for the future.

Mayor Hope thanked the Township for the service that they have provided and that it has been appreciated by the Village.

ADJOURNMENT

18-153 Moved by Councillor Davison

Seconded by Councillor Garside

THAT the Village of Hilton Beach Council adjourn at 7:30 p.m. to meet again on January 9, 2019 or at the call of the Mayor.

CARRIED.

Mayor Robert Hope

Paggy Can

Clerk Peggy Cranto